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General Comment
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Dear Madame/Sir, 

We read with great concern that the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission is currently 
considering creating 
alternate pathways for physicians without dedicated nuclear medicine training and board 
certification to become 
limited authorized users for the administration of radionuclide therapies.

We, the UCLA Radiation Safety Committee, are deeply concerned about this development. As 
the general policy-making 
and regulating body for activities at UCLA that involve the use of materials and machines 
producing ionizing radiation
we are regularly confronted with incidents that involve the therapeutic use of radioactive 
pharmaceuticals.

From our experience it is very clear that care involving systemic delivery of ionizing radiation 
requires in depth understanding
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of physics, instrumentation, radiobiology and radiation protection pertaining to 
radiopharmaceuticals. In addition advanced 
skills in interpretation of scintigraphic and hybrid imaging (SPECT, SPECT/CT and PET/CT), 
which form an essential part 
of the evolving Nuclear Medicine aspect of Theranostics, are essential for being able to safely 
and adequately perform 
therapies with radioactive pharmaceuticals. 

It is our strong opinion that the proposed alternate pathway being considered by the NRC would 
result in dangerously 
inadequate care being delivered by alarmingly insufficiently trained authorized users. It is 
unimaginable that the medical 
and regulatory community would allow complex surgeries, chemotherapies or brachytherapies 
to be performed by 
non-specialty physicians after two weeks of training.

We would also like to point out, that, to a large extent the push to allow limited authorized users 
appears to originate from 
lobbying efforts by pharmaceutical companies standing to gain financial profit by expanding the 
market for established 
and emerging radiopharmaceutical treatments with very high profit margins (treatment courses 
usually run in the 10s of 
thousands of dollars).

The official NRCs Safety Culture Policy Statement reads The Commission defines Nuclear 
Safety Culture as the core 
values and behaviors resulting from a collective commitment by leaders and individuals to 
emphasize safety over 
competing goals to ensure protection of people and the environment. The proposed changes for 
creating alternate 
pathways for physicians to become limited authorized users constitutes the opposite of what the 
NRC sets out as their 
policy. As such the UCLA Radiation Safety Committee strongly opposes the proposed changes.

Respectfully,

Martin Allen-Auerbach, MD

Chair UCLA Radiation Safety Committee
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